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Dear Dr Bachelard
Senate Economics Committee’s review of the Government’s amendments to the Financial Services Reform Amendment Bill 2003 and Batches 5 and 6 of the Corporations Regulations
AAPBS is the peak industry body for building societies in Australia and therefore has a significant interest in the implementation of the FSR legislation by its constituent members.

We appreciate the Committee’s invitation to make a written submission in relation to the above and comment as follows:

1.
AAPBS previously made a submission to the Committee dated 9 July 2003 and appeared before the Committee to give evidence on 30 July 2003.  Consequently, we will not repeat here our submission or evidence, but will confine our comments to issues that have arisen since then (namely, the Government amendments and batches 5 and 6 of the regulations).

2.
We take this opportunity to express our relief and gratitude that the Committee has agreed to consider the items the subject of the review within such a short space of time, with a view to reporting its finding to the Senate on Wednesday, 3 December 2003.  

We urge the Committee to do all it can to facilitate the Bill being debated in the Senate before it rises for its summer recess; otherwise, with only three sitting days in February, we do not see the present impasse being resolved before the commencement of the FSR legislation.  This would be very unfortunate and, frankly, unfair to industry, as it is crucial that industry be given certainty as to the allowance (or disallowance) of the specific provisions under review well before the commencement of the FSR legislation on 11 March 2003.  

Industry is in the throes of preparing for the commencement of the FSR and any delay in the enactment of the Bill or the making of Regulations will have a substantial impact on our preparations.  The Government has stated, as recently as 11 October 2003, that there will be no extensions granted.  Even if such an extension were to be granted, the fact remains that more and more AFS licences are becoming effective as the weeks go by and an extension would be of little benefit to such licensees.
3. Batch 6 proposed regulations that are particularly important to industry, either because they provide certainty or else are facilitative to the proper implementation of the legislation, are:
(a)
Obligation to cite AFSL number on documents - proposed regulation 7.6.01C (Schedule 2);
(b)
Types of matters that licensees will be required to notify ASIC - proposed regulation 7.6.02A (Schedule 2); and
(c)
Verbal product disclosure statements - proposed new regulations 7.9.80B & C (Schedule 3).
Please feel free to contact Raj Venga on 02 9221 2711 should you wish to discuss any of the above issues.

Yours sincerely
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